
Notice Regarding Extension of Licenses Pursuant to Executive Order 21-02: 

 

On January 26, 2021, Kansas Governor Laura Kelly issued Executive Order 21-02, extending Executive  

Orders 20-64 and 20-39, granting the Kansas Board of Cosmetology the authority to extend without 

penalty the renewal deadlines for licenses that expired or will expire during the State of Disaster 

Emergency.  Executive Order 21-02 extends these provisions from their original date of May 26, 2020 

and will remain until it is rescinded, or the statewide State of Disaster Emergency expires, whichever is 

earlier. The State of Disaster Emergency, as extended by the legislature on January 25, 2021, expires 

March 31, 2021. 

 

Therefore, all complete renewal applications, for each renewal period, for licenses expired or set to 

expire between March 12, 2020 and March 31, 2021 will be considered timely and no late fees will apply 

if received by the Board on or before March 31, 2021.  

 

Any and all required continuing education due before March 31, 2021 will be considered timely if proof 

of attendance is received by the Board on or before March 31, 2021. 

 

The Board will consider the renewal application, for each renewal period, late and the license invalid if 

received after March 31, 2021, and a late fee will apply.  

 

Please note that the Governor’s Executive Orders did not waive renewal fees entirely, only extended the 

deadlines and waived late fees.  All renewal fees are due upon license renewal. 

 

 

 


